Public Notice – Environmental Permit

PURPOSE OF NOTICE: To seek public comment and announce a public hearing on a draft permit from the Department of Environmental Quality regarding a landfill in Hanover County, Virginia.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: NOVEMBER 19, 2024 to JANUARY 3, 2025.

PUBLIC HEARING: Richard S. Gillis, Jr./Ashland Branch Library, 201 S. Railroad Ave., Ashland, VA 23005 on December 19, 2024 at 6:00 p.m.

PERMIT NAME AND NUMBER: Cascades Containerboard Packaging- Bear Island Industrial Landfill, Solid Waste Permit 573.

PERMIT APPLICANT: Cascades Containerboard Packaging- Bear Island.

FACILITY NAME AND LOCATION: Cascades Containerboard Packaging- Bear Island Industrial Landfill, 10026 Old Ridge Road, Ashland, Virginia. The facility is located on State Routh 738, approximately two miles east of Interstate 95 in northern Hanover County. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  Cascades Containerboard Packaging- Bear Island has applied for a modification to a permit that allows the Cascades Containerboard Packaging- Bear Island Industrial Landfill to operate an existing landfill in Hanover County, Virginia.  This modification to the permit would allow a horizontal expansion (Cell 8), which horizontally connects Cells 1, 2, and 3 to Cells 5 (partial), 6, and 7. The other portion of Cell 8 connects a piggyback liner system on Cell 0 to the liner on Cell 1, and to the liner on Cell 4 and partial Cell 5 to the south. 

HOW TO COMMENT: DEQ accepts comments by hand-delivery, e-mail, or postal mail. All comments must include the name, address and telephone number of the person commenting and be received by DEQ within the comment period. DEQ also accepts written and oral comments at public hearings. The public may review the draft permit and application online at https://www.deq.virginia.gov/permits/public-notices/land-protection or at the DEQ office named below. Copies of the permit documents are also available at the Richard S. Gillis, Jr./Ashland Branch Library, 201 S. Railroad Ave., Ashland, VA 23005.

CONTACT FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS, DOCUMENT REQUESTS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: Jeremy Kazio; Piedmont Regional Office, 4949-A Cox Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060; Phone: (804) 382-0925; E-mail: jeremy.kazio@deq.virginia.gov.



